Manitoba Association of Personal Care Home Social Workers

The monthly meeting of MAPCHSW was held on Friday, February 21, 2003 at Middlechurch Home of Winnipeg.

Present:
Lori Orford

Luanne Dueck Plett
Cari Simpson

Julie Perry

Margaret Kamer

Marie Rempel



Peggy Dowhayko
Jane Van Dam

Kimberley Choi

Rejeanne Dorge
Jennifer Aston

Martha Hryniuk

Lisa Becker

Betty Grier


Teresa Chan

Del Gatherum
Connie Magnusson Schimnowski

Crystal Cuthbertson-Black (Guest)

Regrets:
Roy Hardie

Jim Shepherd

Lindy Boyd



Carol Toews

Judy Lewadny

Tammy Rabkin



Colin Salie

Heather Karasinski
Reisa Adelman



Emilie Dulo Pluchinski

Introductions


Welcome back to Rejeanne who has returned to Foyer Valade following her maternity leave.


Welcome to Crystal who has recently started working at Golden Door Geriatric Centre and has applied for membership.

1.0 Minutes of Previous Meeting (January 17, 2003).

One correction to be noted – 4.2 heading should be Membership Fees, not Psychogeriatric Position Statement. Minutes accepted as corrected.

2.0 Business Arising

2.1 Website – Following today’s meeting, we will hear a presentation from Kevin Stobie from “Wordslingers”.  Members are free to ask questions prior to a final decision made.

2.2 Report from Nominating Committee for Recognition Awards – Deferred to end of meeting.

2.3 CASW Position Paper/Letter to WRHA & Miriam Browne – At the Executive Meeting held on February 7th, a decision was made that Colin, Lori, and Del would meet to draft a number of letters which will be reviewed with the Membership.  The group has not been able to meet yet.

2.4 Goals for 2003 – Lori has contacted Pat Murphy of the Health Care Ethics Service at St. Boniface Hospital.  It appears that they will be able to conduct a half-day session for us in June 2003. We will try to arrange this to follow our June 20th meeting (which will also be our annual “picnic” meeting since we are not meeting in August). Discussion occurred regarding case scenarios that we could prepare in advance of the session.  All members are welcome to submit ideas.

· The Executive had further discussion about the one-day workshop that we would like to hold this year (looking at September).  A suggestion was made to enquire with Dr. Robert Buckman who had written extensively about Death and Dying.  Also, possibly Sharon Carstairs could be considered as a speaker.

· For Social Work Week 2004, we will send letters out to all PCH administrators. (too late for 2003).

2.5 Survey of Members re: Licensing – We will discuss this again, following Miriam Browne’s presentation at our March meeting.

2.6 Salary Scales – Information has been submitted to Kimberley who will forward to Joanne McMahon.

3.0 Committee and Other Reports

3.1 Membership Coordinator – Jennifer - nothing new to report.

3.2 Inservice – Jim away - Miriam Browne from MASW/MIRSW will present following the March 21st meeting at River East PCH.

3.3 Financial – Jacqueline away – No report. We did receive a statement from TD Canada Trust re our GIC – we have earned $10.12 interest since investing last year.

3.4 MASW/MIRSW – Connie – MASW/MIRSW continues to work at establishing categories for licensing.  Their draft will be sent out to their members for review and feedback.

· Social Work Week – A reception is being held in Brandon to honour this year’s award winner Albert Hodges.  There is a 2-hour workshop on Stress being held on March 4th.

3.5 MASWLH – Kimberley – Sandra Loewen has been hired as the WRHA Director of Social Work. Sandra works with the Home Care Program and has previous experience in long term care.

- Don Fuchs is leaving his position with the University.

· The PHD program is being expanded.

· It is now possible to obtain a BSW with Specialty in Child Welfare.

· Gloria Dixon from Misericordia will be the Social Work Representative for the WRHA Admission Care Map Groupl

· Workshop being held at St. Boniface Hospital March 28/03 – Working with Difficult Families.  Contact Nora Crystal at 237-2449.

· The group is looking at developing a Newsletter for Social Workers in health care.

3.6 CNS Advisory Group – Heather away – Report submitted (attached).

4.0 New Business

4.1 WRHA Admission Care Map Group – see 3.5 

4.2 CQI – Will be deferred until we have an opportunity to discuss with the WRHA Director of Social Work.

4.3 New Members – The Executive has reviewed new applications and has recommended acceptance of Connie Magnusson Schimnowski and Lindy Boyd.  Welcome to both!

4.4 Articles re: Psychosocial aspects of wound care – Heather has provided a number of excellent articles.  Decision made that the Association will pay for the cost of photocopying these articles for all members.  Peggy recommended a company that does copying at a reasonable rate.  Del will follow up.

5.0 Other Business/Round Table

5.1
 Workshop at Bethania – Reminder about the workshop “Keeping Spirit Alive at Work” on February 24th and 25th.

5.2
 Social Work Week – Betty brought a generous supply of buttons for us to wear (with pride!) during Social Work Week from March 3rd to 7th.

5.3 
Interfacility Resident Council Meeting – Will be held in May at Tuxedo Villa, as per message from Judy Lewadny.
5.4 HAL Committee – Betty is involved with this group, looking at resources for young residents in personal care homes who might be able to live more independently.  A facility site has been chosen at 346 Princess Street.  Still much to accomplish re: funding, etc. There is hope that additional sites will be found after the first one has been established.

6.0 Adjournment – There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 

The meeting was followed by the presentation of the Recognition Awards, and this was followed by a presentation/question period with Kevin from Wordslingers.

Thanks to Lisa Becker for taking minutes at today’s meeting.

